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Dec. 31—This coming year is going to be one in which 
a lot of very crucial strategic issues will come to a head, 
where humanity is being confronted with choosing a 
path—a path to either solutions which will bring man-
kind into a New Paradigm, or a path to Hell. That is 
why I want to officially declare 2022 the year of my 
late husband, Lyndon LaRouche, because it is his 100th 
birthday.

There is no more adequate way to celebrate this 
great man and the incredible richness of the works 
he had produced, than to declare 2022 the “Year 
of Lyndon LaRouche.” I already can promise that 

we will conduct many meetings, conferences, and 
seminars. We will publish the second volume of his 
collected works—that is, by the LaRouche Legacy 
Foundation. We will do everything possible so that 
the solutions that Lyndon LaRouche offered to the 
strategic situation, to the economic crisis, to the 
cultural crisis; that these solutions will be on the table 
for every responsible government and parliament 
around the world to consider. I think this will be a 
very fruitful endeavor, so I invite all of you to join 
with us in the celebration of Lyndon LaRouche for 
the entire year.
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